
TOWN OF BERLIN
Parks and Recreation Commission

230 Kensington Road • Berlin, CT 06037

Thursday, June 8, 2023
6:00 p.m.
MEETING

ATTENDANCE:
Commissioners Present: Donna Bovee - Chairwoman, Don Dellaquila, Tony Butrimas, Greg
Starr, Lucas Van Zandt

Staff Present:
Jen Ochoa, Director of Community, Recreation and Park Services
Steve Wood, Superintendent of Parks & Grounds

Chairwoman Donna Bovee called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Welcome to Lucas Van Zandt, a new commissioner. As well as a special recognition of Debbie
Dennis for being with the town for 25 years, Steve Wood for being with the town for 20 years,
and Jen Ochoa for 5 years..

1. Audience of Citizens
a. Carrie Fowler, 296 Sprucebrook Rd, and Jen Rudis, 147 Ledge Dr., want to

request a memorial bench be placed at the High School in memory of Chase
Anderson who passed away August 20, 2022. It is a donation being made with a
plaque and the Berlin High School Principal Eileen Eustis and Security John
Schmaltz have already approved this.

b. Lisa Deseno, 212 Beckley Rd, would like to do an ALS Association fundraiser at
Pistol Creek. They won’t be using the clubhouse and will be parking across the
street and using the trails. They are aware that Pistol Creek will still be open to
others and that there is a leash-free area so there might be dogs. They expect the
event to be 45-minutes to 1-hour. Hoping for 50 people. If it’s 100 people in
attendance then they are going to let the Police Department know.

c. Cheryl Brown, 99 Whispering Brook Dr, Family Forward Advocacy CT, Inc., is
requesting a fee waiver. They help parents and children who have special needs,
behavioral needs and developmental. They hold parent resilience workshops,
funded by community foundations. There are many benefits to their program for
the community, children, and parents. They are a non-profit and a 501c.

d. Adrian Cruz, 280 Middletown Rd, is inquiring about the town's community
events. He wants to play music or movies on the town green. He wanted to know
the process of doing so.

2. Approval of Minutes May 11, 2023
Commissioner Delaquilla moved to approve the May 11, 2023 meeting minutes.
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Seconded by Commissioner Butrimas
Those voting in favor: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Don Dellaquila,
Commissioner Tony Butrimas, Commissioner Greg Starr
Those abstained: Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt
Vote being: 4-0-1 (MOTION CARRIED)

3. Consent Agenda
a. Request by Carrie Fowler, Jen Rudis and Cyndi Goode for approval of donation

of a 6 foot mahogany bench valued at $400 and a plaque (10” by 12”) to be
installed on the bench valued at $620.10 in honor of Chase Anderson. The bench
will be placed on the grounds at Berlin High School.

b. Request by Cheryl Brown, representing Family Forward Advocacy Group, for
approval to have the $25 fee waived for a Parent Workshop at the Berlin
Community Center on Saturday, June 3, 2023.

c. Request by Berlin High School Boosters Association to hang presented banners
for the 2023 – 2024 school year at Sage Park.

Commissioner Butrimas moved to accept Consent agenda items a
Seconded by Commissioner Van Zandt
Those voting against: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Don Dellaquila,
Commissioner Tony Butrimas, Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt, Commissioner Greg
Starr
Vote being: 0-5

Item a discussion, Chairwoman Bovee wanted to stipulate it must be approved in writing
by the Board of Education
Commissioner Butrimas moved to accept Consent agenda items a with above stipulation
Seconded by Commissioner Van Zandt
Those voting in favor: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Don Dellaquila,
Commissioner Tony Butrimas, Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt, Commissioner Greg
Starr
Vote being: 5-0 (MOTION CARRIED)

Commissioner Delaquilla moved to accept Consent agenda items b
Seconded by Commissioner Starr
Those voting in favor: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Don Dellaquila,
Commissioner Tony Butrimas, Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt, Commissioner Greg
Starr
Vote being: 5-0

Item b discussion, Chairwoman Delaquilla mentioned they are approving based on it
being a non-profit and they’re providing substantial support to the community. The
educational aspect for all people with special needs.

Commissioner Van Zandt moved to accept Consent agenda items c
Seconded by Commissioner Delaquilla
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Those voting in favor: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Don Dellaquila,
Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt, Commissioner Greg Starr
Those Abstained: Commissioner Butrimas
Vote being: 4-0-1

4. Parks and Recreation
a. Monthly Report, Debbie Dennis Superintendent of Recreation sent a monthly report

stating, June 3rd was aquatic staff training and it went well. Equipment has been
brought to Percival for inspection and it is set to open June 17th. Staff training will be
held June 12th. They have coordinated various training and ordered supplies. Alli will
be returning back in June to the office and in lieu of her maternity leave they have
been covering the office.

5. Parks & Grounds
a. Monthly Report, Steve Wood Superintendent of Parks and Grounds stated that they

are caught up on mowing and field preparation for Spring Sports. We had a group ask
about beautifying Little People's playground. They would like to add some plants,
flowers, shrubbery, etc. He is nervous about pollinators being planted because of bees
and potential children’s allergies to bees. There is signage about general playground
rules including no food but there is a table and garbage at the playground implying
they can have a picnic. Steve Wood has placed in the budget to replace equipment at
playgrounds, but it has been denied to this point. He attended Town Council and they
have afforded 25k for water and wetlands. They will be doing applications at Railroad
Pond, Papergoods, and Veterans Park. It will be posted on Social Media prior to
application. He has to put a leaflet in surrounding household mailboxes to let them
know the chemical application will occur. The application is to kill invasive species,
specifically targetting the Waterchestnut. It will probably take several years to get
everything under control in each area. The Police Association is looking to do a
Police versus Fireman softball game at Sage 1 on July 29th. The grounds staff will
support the event by making the field ready prior.

b. Discussion on Fields, Playgrounds Tours, Steve Wood Superintendent of Parks and
Grounds stated they have only found vandalism of fire damage on fields so far. Jen
Ochoa Director of Community, Recreation and Park Services did reach out to
individuals she knows who play Cricket in town and neither knew of anyone playing
Cricket. She has heard that an Adult Soccer League sometimes plays on fields. Steve
Wood, Superintendent of Parks and Grounds also stated the reservations of Fields and
the lack of their usage for when reserved. They have been reaching out to the Youth
Groups for a more accurate reservation and times, in order to get the reservations
under control. Chairwoman Bovee requested a copy of the reservations schedules for
Commissioners each week. Playground Tours will begin October, they will be doing
a meeting at Hubbard Cafeteria in order to discuss the East Berlin Pool. A full
inspection costs 3k to do, just to get all of the issues outlined. The field is still being
damaged at Sage Auxiliary, where they use one goal instead of the other and it’s
causing wear and tear on the field.

c. State of CT Grant Update, Jen Ochoa Director of Community, Recreation and Park
Services updated that they are mobilizing at Biscoglio field and upgrading it to a
synthetic turf surface. It will be closed to the public during this process. They are
converting the field to turf, and had a meeting Tuesday about two main fields being
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